
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

HELD ON 29 JANUARY 2004 

                                                                                                                                                                                                 

OSM.03/04
MINUTES OF OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEES

The following minutes were submitted:

(b) Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee – 8 January 2004  

There was discussion on the varying quality of Business Unit Plan monitoring reports which were being presented to Overview and Scrutiny Committees.  There was concern that, whilst the majority of reports to Overview and Scrutiny Committees are of a high quality, there are some instances where reports are inadequate and unacceptable. The criticisms were that some reports:

· are given verbally rather in a written format;

· are unclear or difficult to understand;

· do not include enough information 

· do not provide information which the Committee has requested on a previous occasion.

It was suggested that the situation should be examined by this Committee at the next meeting and if necessary the Town Clerk and Chief Executive should take action to ensure that all reports to Committee are to the same high standard. 

RESOLVED – That the quality of officer reports to Overview and Scrutiny Committees be an item on the agenda for the next meeting of the Management Committee, at which time the Chairmen of the Overview and Scrutiny Committees could comment on reports they had received.

With reference to Minute COS.13/04, Members were asked for their observations and comments on the best way for Overview and Scrutiny to consider creative ways to improve access barriers to the City’s collections.  These could include member input to the Development Plan, Overview and Scrutiny Workshops with front line service Managers and providers, or a report on creative alternatives to physical constraints which had been used in other parts of the country.

The Overview and Scrutiny Manager commented that the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee was seeking guidance on whether to :

· consider this matter when the Museum and Arts Service Development Plan was being produced and provide input to the Plan; or

· explore ways of progressing and improving access through a workshop style of meeting.

Members commented that similar problems were being faced by other local authorities in historic cities, in particular Cambridge was mentioned as a City which my have been held up as Best Practice in this area.

RESOLVED – (1)  That the Overview and Scrutiny Manager investigate what other local authorities in historic cities are doing regarding improving access to their buildings and this information could then be considered by the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee.

(2)  That the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee investigate this issue now, in order that it can inform and feed into the production of the Museum and Arts Service Development Plan.

(3)  That the Committee supports the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee’s request that the Executive write to the Department of Culture, Media and Sport to establish the national policy on physical adaptations in historical buildings and to ensure that the Council are not penalised if adaptations cannot be made because of the impact on structures of buildings.

(4)  That the minutes be noted







